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ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE – MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the Management Committee meeting held on Monday 5th December 2016 at 7.00 pm at Council Chamber Essington Community Centre.

PRESENT             Councillor D J Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-chairman)
                               Councillor M Cole                               Councillor A Gibbons
                               Councillor R Bradburn                        Councillor B Tarbuck           
                               Councillor P Lever                              Councillor M Billingsley
                               Councillor K Pace                               Councillor C Steel      
                               Councillor D James       
The Chairman Councillor David Clifft J P opened the meeting and welcomed Members.
TENNANTS - None
1.   ApologiES
Councillors Denise Clifft, June Smallman & Bryn Whitehouse tendered their apologies.
2.   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
None
3.   Minutes of last meeting held oN 3rd October 2016

The minutes were proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn, seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole as an accurate record and carried.
4.   Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

Councillor Chris Steel commented about the sink unit in the tearoom kitchen, the Chairman confirmed that a suitable unit had not been found, and that it was probable that a unit would have to purchased and then customised to fill the space.  Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented on the heating in the tearoom and felt that system needed checking as the radiators were cold, the clerk will get it checked.   Councillor Maureen Billingsley raised concerns about the behaviour of children in the tearoom and the crafters room.  Polite signage will be installed shortly.
5.   centres

The Pavilions – no comments
Long Lane – Teddybears Nursery – no comments

Long Lane - Open Space – The Chairman commented on the continuous problem with fly tipping.
Long Lane – Wryley FC – no comments
High Hill –.The ECC – The Chairman commented that the Chairman  & Committee of Essington RUFC may come to the next meeting in February to put forward proposals for the site.
Essington Community Centre:
Grill over toilet windows – The work is now complete.
Tearoom – as discussed in item4
Asbestos Survey – The Chairman  confirmed that the survey was complete ,  no remedial work will be required and the alarm would be installed shortly.  The Survey was cover by grant funds from LMIS Staffordshire County Council, a thank you our County Councillors.
Main Hall Flooring – The clerk commented that main hall flooring needs replacing, quotation will be sought.
Bar Facility – The Chairman commented that as yet no new bar facility had been secured.

Brownshore Preschool  ​- no comments

Swan Park  - The Chairman commented that new equipment is now in place and no further damage has occurred.
6.  ECC – Phase 10 Refurbishment –  Members discussed the next phase namely flooring, carpark, additional carpark ,widening the access from front carpark to rear by removing the electrical cupboard.
7.  Finance
The Clerk presented to the meeting statements of receipts and payments up to the 31st October 2016 all centres,
Essington Community Centre – proposed by Councillor Bert Gibbons  seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and carried.
The Pavilions Broad Lane – proposed by Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman)  seconded by Beryl Tarbuck and carried.
Long Lane Open space –  proposed by Chairman and carried.
Long Lane Teddy Bears – proposed by Chairman and carried.
High Hill – proposed by Councillor Peter Lever seconded by Councillor Ken Pace and carried.   
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Tea Room –  Councillor Chris Steel commented on the profit against income.  The statement was proposed by the Chairman and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
8.  Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on Monday .6th February 2016 at 7.00pm
9.  CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN:





DATE:
